# Magnolia ISD Livestock Committee Meeting Minutes

June 10, 2017

## I. Call to order

Mrs. Lawrence called to order the regular meeting of the Magnolia ISD Livestock Committee at 10:00 AM on June 10, 2017 at MHS.

# II. Approval of minutes from last meeting

Mrs. Waits read the minutes from the last meeting. The minutes were approved as read.

## III. Old Business

- a) Show book follow up
- b) Showmanship judges for clinic weigh dates Sheep & goats are confirmed, Betz is confirmed for cattle & swine for September, waiting to hear from Coffee for cattle & swine in August
- c) Judges Move to 2<sup>nd</sup> choice for rabbits
- d) Save the Date cards Ordered on 06/09/2017
- e) Padfolios Mrs. Nelson brought some pictures of examples of padfolios, she has also contacted Margo and Spring Creek will donate bags for buyer's dinner
- f) Coolers Mr. Smith brought a Game Guard cooler as an example, **Mr. Anderson** moved to give power to act to **Mr. Smith** as long as the price did not exceed the jackets, second, motion passed

#### IV. New business

- a) Ring stewards and book them
  - a. Swine Brandi Lawrence
  - b. Lamb Mrs. Nelson
  - c. Goat Mrs. Waits
  - d. Rabbits EV Stumpner
  - e. Heifers Charles Wellmann
  - f. Steer Charles Wellmann
  - g. Broilers & Turkeys Meghann Howe
- b) Book police for the show Mr. Golden and Mr. Smith, Mr. Smith is going to see if we can get an officer to be on site at all times
- c) Flowers for the show combine with decoration committee, Capps will try to get donated from a local nursery
- d) Confirm showmanship/ buckle sponsors Will get it started soon
- e) Bids for steers bring to be voted on in August

- f) Assign Decoration Committee Sefcik, Lawrence, Mr. Anderson moved to give power to act to committee with \$100 more than last year (up to \$400), second, Motion passed
- g) Order invitations have in time for August (2<sup>nd</sup>) committee meeting to label envelopes, Mr. Smith will order
- h) Order signs update Champions and Buyer's signs if needed, Mr. Smith will take care of all needed
- i) Order buckles, buyers' plaques, and banners Sefcik will take care of at the State FFA Convention
- j) Discuss commemorative buckle money donation to be voted in August
- k) Sefcik moved to purchase 100 of the "Debossed" padfolio for buyers, second, Motion Passed
- Mr. Washer asked if we could have a supplement supplier trailer at the show as a vendor, Mrs. Capps moved to allow a supplement supply trailer on the grounds during the show, second, Motion Passed
  - a. Mr. Washer was assigned to take care of this
- V. Meeting was dismissed at 10:36 am by general consent

\*Next meeting on August 2, 2017 at 6:30 pm